

January 8, 2016

The Corporation of the City of Barrie Mayor's Office, City Hall 70 Collier St.
Barrie, ON L4M 4T5

Dear Mayor Lehman:

Re: South Barrie Secondary School

I am writing to follow up on your letter dated December 9, 2015, regarding Barrie City Council's motion inviting the Simcoe County District School Board to participate in a mediation /arbitration process with respect to the Site Plan Application for the South Barrie Secondary School.

In my letter of response to you on December 11, 2015, I indicated that the SCDSB Trustees would have an opportunity to discuss this option, along with other options that staff would be presenting at our Business and Facility Standing Committee meeting on Wednesday, January 6, 2016.

I am following up to inform you that at our Business and Facilities Standing Committee meeting on Wednesday, January 6, 2016, trustees discussed the City's proposed option and after a lengthy debate on all of the options, trustees unanimously passed a motion directing staff to submit a revised Site Plan to the City of Barrie, as well as to pursue the other options that were presented in that report. Below is the motion for your information.

That the Business and Facilities Standing Committee recommend that the Board approve that SCDSB staff submit a revised site plan for the South Barrie Secondary School to the City of Barrie as soon as possible, and that staff also pursue the other options, as set out in Report No. BF-I-4, South Barrie Secondary School Update, dated January 6, 2016.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any further questions you may have.

Sincerely.

Peter Beacock, Chairperson

Simcoe County District School Board

of Beaut

c: SCDSB Trustees Senior Administration